 SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 20, 2006
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9:00 a.m.
The board members present were:
Bill Strawn, Larry Newkirk, Pam Neal, Becky Lindsay and Karen Green. Nancy Gallagher was present by speaker phone.
Board member absent was:

   Jim Beale 
Lea Stokes and Wendy Posella of Preferred Management Services, Inc. were also present.

Bill Strawn confirmed that a quorum has been established and the association complied with the notice requirements for the meeting.
Wendy Posella presented the minutes of the board meeting held on September 22, 2006.  Larry Newkirk made a motion to approve the minutes and Becky Lindsay seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Manager’s Report 
Wendy presented the manager’s report.  There was discussion about installing sliding windows for the stationary ones presently on the east side.  Wendy will check with the building department and report at the next meeting.  
Committee Reports

Larry Newkirk gave the financial report.  He stated that he had spoken with Sharon from PMS concerning the past due assessments by owners.  They are paying the liens, but will not pay the attorney fees causing them to become delinquent again.  All liens have to be refilled for payment of the fees and Sharon is handling this.  

Paula Strawn stated that tonight’s social would be in their unit at 6:00 p.m.

Unfinished Business
Wendy stated that she had proposals from two Engineering firms for the engineering study – one for $9,500 and one for $25,000.  The letters of recommendations became verbal recommendations and Universal Engineering received glowing reports from three companies.  Larry Newkirk made a motion to approve the engineering study to be done by Universal Engineering Services for $9,500.  Becky Lindsay seconded the motion and the motion was unanimous.

Wendy reported on the internet wiring.  Monday NCS will start doing the wiring inside the units and it should take approximately 2 weeks to finish this.  An instruction manual will be done by email to all owners.  Wendy wanted to make sure that all owners knew that when they cancelled their present internet service, they would also lose their email address.  They will have to go to another provider (free) like yahoo, hotmail, etc.
Wendy reported on sidewalk replacement.  The piece at the bottom of the stairwell right below the dune walkover will be 6” thick with rebar.  The rest will be 4”.  Pam Neal made a motion to have the concrete sidewalk completed replacing 11 pieces for $3,000.  The shutter installer (Weatherguard) sent a check for 
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$3,000 to replace the broken pieces from their crane.  Larry Newkirk seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

Larry discussed the numbers in the budget.  Lea suggested that they meet prior to adjournment of the meeting to discuss further.  This would finalize the budget so it can be mailed 14 days prior to the November meeting.  

New Business

Joanne Robinson has written a letter to the board concerning installation of a shutter to close off the end of the walkway by her unit #724.  She is willing to pay for this.  The board requested that Joanne look into both glass and shutter and report back to the board her findings.  It was also suggested that when the engineering firm comes to do the study, they be asked about the feasibility for both of these.  
Becky Lindsay made a motion that any homeowner wishing to make any changes to the common areas must have prior approval from the Board.  Karen Green seconded motion unanimous.  

Pam Neal stated that the solar lights are not working on the steps by the walkway.  Another solution will have to take place.  Wendy will look into electrical lighting with a photo cell.  Wayne Green stated that there is a much better light made by Siemens on the internet.  Wendy will look into this as well.
Karen Green made a motion to do a professional survey to the owners concerning rental issues.  The motion died for lack of a second.  Some of the owners in attendance gave their opinion on either keeping the rental policy the same or changing it.  Lea Stokes also stated that the attorney for the association had given his opinion on the documents.  Karen Green made a motion to put a proxy out to amend the declaration to allow for one rental per calendar month.  Larry Newkirk seconded. Under discussion the board members, with the exception of Karen Green, made it very clear that they are not in favor of amending the rental policy as outlined in the documents.  The proxy will allow the owners to vote on this issue.  Karen Green, Larry Newkirk and Bill Strawn voted in favor of sending the proxy for an owners vote.  Nancy Gallagher and Pam Neal, motion carried.  
Bill Strawn discussed changing the day and time of the board meetings to accommodate more owners who may be able to attend the meetings.  It was asked that Wendy send out the agenda prior to the meeting so if there is a particular item on it; an owner has a chance to make it a point to attend.  It was agreed to change the meeting time to 4pm the third Friday at 4pm – the first being November 17, 2006.    
One of the owners brought up the ticketed, illegal cars in the garage.  Nancy Gallagher made a motion to enforce rule on the expired parking passes and invalid registrations or to have them towed.  Wendy stated that she was waiting for a new password in order to check these cars out with DMV and that she feels these owners need to have formal contact prior to towing.  Larry Newkirk seconded the motion, it carried unanimously.    
The board met to finalize the budget prior to mailing out to the owners.  

With no other business to come before the board Larry Newkirk made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:10 p.m. with Pam Neal seconding.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted to the board of directors of the Surf Club III Condominium Association, Inc.,

Wendy Posella
Community Association Managers
